
APPROVED M inutes  (FOM ) FRIENDS OF M USIC     MEETING M ay 30, 2012    5pm

In Attendance: Pres ident Katie Bower, VP Jackie Mattes, Treasurer Joan Horwatt, Secretary Cathy Strauch, Kevin Dikeman,

Jodi Rinehimer, Eleanor Kane, Nikki Weisenfluh. and Joe Strauch

Meeting Called to order at 5:05PM

Eleanor Kane motioned to accept Minutes of March 2012 as amended, Seconded by Nikki Weisenfluh, Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report:

$21,959.16 in total of account as of May 30, 2012

Choral: $2729.48     Band: $1478.50 Marching Band: $3074.50

FOM Scholarships: $1000 from Choral given to a Senior in Choral and $1000 from Concert Band to a Senior in Concert Band

to be presented on Senior Class Night.

Cathy offered the idea to merge all individual student FOM accounts of the same family into one family name ac c ount.  Jodi

liked that idea and noted she would do so.

Jodi , Joan, and Katie will get together to go over the student individual FOM accounts.

Jackie Motioned to accept Treasury Report, Second by Cathy, Motion carried

Mr. Dikeman Report:

A student who was loaned a Yamaha Flute (valued at $350) from FOM had left her locker open.  The flute was stolen.  The

family offered to  r eplace it with an Armstrong flute which was recently reconditioned.  Mr. Dikeman noted it was of

comparable value.  Members present agreed.

Jodi Rinehimer Report:
Mrs. Rinehimer has rescinded on her nomination as President of FOM, citing it would be “conflict of interest” being that she

is employed as an educator in the Music Dept.  Members regretfully accepted her rescind.  

Golf Tournament....Reported by Katie Lane

Held at Pine Hills in Taylor...May 27, 2012

All went well. 13 teams participated, 52 players. FOM received $10 profit from each at $520 total. $1400 in sponsorships,

Also with raffle money included, Total raised $2800 after all expenses.  Fee w as  $65 per golfer. Discussion to increase

fee to $70 (still very reasonable) thereby increasing FOM profit for next year.   Katie has already scheduled the tournament

for June 29, 2013.  With such advance notice we should be able to do much better in raising funds.  For a first time tournament

this was a very successful fund raiser.

Election of officers:

Cathy nominated Jackie Mattes for President

President: Jack ie Mattes   Vice President: Nikki Weisenfluh      Se cre tary:  Cathy Strauch    Treasurer: Joan

Horwatt    All voted in.

Jackie remarked that we need to campaign get the information out to all parents of students in music to know that FOM is for

ALL.  She will get a President’s letter made up to give to students at marching Band and for the beginning of the school year

year.  Cathy will work with her on it.  Cathy wants to get a better sign up of parents to receive information on FOM activities

and meeting.

Joe  motioned to adjourn...Meeting adjourned at 5:30PM

Respectfully submitted by

Cathy Strauch

Next meeting will be June 18 at 7PM


